


 
 
 
 

     July 8, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable Hilary Hodge 
Mayor, Grass Valley, Calif. 
125 E. Main Street, 
Grass Valley, CA 95945 
 
 
Dear Mayor Hodge and members of the City Council, 
 
 
The American Motorcyclist Association (AMA) is a not-for-profit organization, founded in 
1924 and incorporated in Ohio, with more than 225,000 enthusiast members nationwide, 
more than 30,000 of whom reside in California. Our members are interested in any action 
that may affect their enjoyment and use of on and off highway motorcycles. 
 
It has come to our attention that the current repairs to S. Auburn and Main Street include 
the planned elimination of existing dedicated motorcycle parking spots in favor of 
additional automobile spots.  As a longtime resident of Placerville myself I know firsthand 
the popularity of motorcycles throughout the foothills, especially during the spring and 
summer months. Riders seek out the beauty and history of the gold country, and this 
proposed elimination of a few decided spots seems shortsighted and one we request you 
reconsider.  
 
Often we find that areas that are inappropriate for automobile parking are restricted/made 
into no parking areas when they would in fact be appropriate for dedicated motorcycle 
spots. We would also encourage you work with local riders (I would be happy to help put 
you in contact with some) who could assist in this effort. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nick Haris 
Director of Government Relations 
(530) 3906 3912 
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ઇઈઉઊઋ Encourage Low-Impact Transportation 

Motorcycles produce less congestion and lower emissions than cars. Encouraging two-wheel transportation helps Grass Valley 
meet sustainability and traffic-reduction goals—especially important in a compact, historic downtown where road space is 
limited. 

 
ᖓᖔᖖᖗᖘᖙᖚ Celebrate Our Culture of Open Roads 

Grass Valley sits at the gateway to some of Northern California’s most scenic motorcycle routes including Hwy 49 and Hwy 20. 
Riders already come through town regularly. By creating visible, dedicated parking, we send a clear message: you’re welcome 
here. This kind of rider-friendly infrastructure can turn Grass Valley into a must-stop destination. 

 
In Summary: 

Dedicated motorcycle parking on Main Street would: 

• Increase total vehicle capacity without needing more space 
 

• Boost business by attracting motorcycle tourism 
 

• Protect motorcycles from damage 
 

• Encourage environmentally friendly transport 
 

• Celebrate the freedom and culture that define our region 

 

I am happy to work with the Grass Valley City Council, the City Engineer Bjorn Jones, and others to help come up with suitable 
alternatives to completely eliminating motorcycle parking in downtown. Our two-wheeled community both near and far will 
appreciate the effort to accommodate them. 

 
 
Mark Gold 
Co-Owner 
Gold Rush Cookie Company 
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